
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                              REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                      APRIL 04, 2016
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, April 04, 2016, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, McMillan, Reed, Soileau, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Thibodeaux 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Gary Soileau, Cindy Stelly, James Lopez, and Krotz Springs Mayor Carroll Snyder.
Commissioner James Soileau called the meeting to order. He also led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF MARCH 07, 2016: 
MOTION:
 REED



SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the MARCH 07, 2016 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
HAYNES


 SECOND:
DICAPO

A motion was made by Vernon Haynes and seconded by Paul DiCapo to approve and accept the MARCH 14, 2016 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
REED



 SECOND:
CARTER
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MOTION:
REED


 
 SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and 

accept the MARCH 21, 2016 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

SEARCH COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
CARTER


 SECOND:
VIDRINE

A motion was made by Cheryl Carter and seconded by Ken Vidrine to approve the expenditure for the newspaper ad to hire a new Port Director for the Port of Krotz Springs at a cost of $4,020.88 and any additional costs associated with the search process. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.


MOTION:
BATISTE


SECOND:
REED


A motion was made by Senic Batiste and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the March 29, 2016 Search Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
OTHER BUSINESS:

HUNTING LEASE:


The Port is still currently advertising for bids on the hunting lease property. Bids will be accepted until 4pm on Monday, May 02nd. At the Regular Monthly Meeting that same day at 5pm, the Board will be asked to accept the highest bidder.
MRT:


MRT, which is now Hazelwood Energy, has officially asked to extend the initial term of their lease for one year. It would begin on May 01, 2016 and the yearly rent would remain the same at $40,148.00. This extension was authorized by the Board at the Regular Monthly Meeting on December 07, 2015 so no further action is needed.
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SB 31:


Attorney James Lopez reported that it seems that a hot issue this year is anything that had to do with any type of expropriation. They wanted to try and expand some of the language but there were some questions as to whether or not there was even a need for it. They have agreed to add just the word land as for as for what the Port can expropriate. The other thing that attracted some opposition was possibly adding some economic development functions to the Port authority and also the issuance of bonds that are tied to that authority. SLED is also working on the MRT Project so the Port can get from them what is needed so that language will be taken out of the bill. They want to get the term the Port can lease for moved from 40 years to 99 years. 


MOTION:
REED



SECOND:
THOMPSON


A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Bill Thompson to accept the changes that are being made to SB 31. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
ST. LANDRY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE:



MOTION:
REED



SECOND:
BATISTE


A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Senic Batiste authorizing the Port to purchase a table with 8 tickets for the Annual St. Landry Chamber Banquet on Tuesday, April 19, 2016 at a cost of $320.00. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
The next meeting date was scheduled for May 02, 2016. There being no
further business, Commissioner Ken Vidrine motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Cheryl Carter.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY

